Annexure 4

PROCEEDINGS/DECISIONS OF 3RD PARLIAMENT ON A REVIEW OF THE RULES Item 4: Matters arising (Item 5 in JRC minutes of 22 Apri/2010)

On 22 April 2010, the JRC agreed that a decision on a review of the Rules would stand over and the decision of the JRC of the 3rd Parliament would be circulated to members for information.

The following proceedings and decisions in regard to this issue were extrapolated from JRC minutes of the 3rd Parliament


On 28 February 2007, while discussing a report of the Joint Subcommittee on Review of the Joint Rules, the following conversation was minuted after problems with the application of the rule prohibiting reflections on office-bearers were pointed out:

"Mr Masutha agreed with Mr Nel's proposal (not minuted) that the issue be flagged for a future broader review process. He added that the existing rules did need revamping but that it was not the mandate of the Subcommittee to do that. A separate process was necessary to deal with a holistic review of the rules.

Mr Gibson said that although he agreed that it was not appropriate to review the rules then... He proposed that the Committee give attention to the matter at some stage.

Responding to the Speaker's question (not minuted) as to the comprehensive review of the rules, Mr Masutha explained that the Subcommittee was not involved in a review process as it had not been instructed to do so by the Joint Rules Committee."

The JRC finally agreed "that the matter of reflections upon judges and holders of an office whose removal from such office is dependent upon a decision of the Houses of Parliament, warranted the attention of the Committee, and should be flagged for future discussion".


On 13 November 2008, a list of proposed legacy issues for the 4th Parliament was presented to the Joint Rules Committee. Based on the conversation in the JRC meeting of 28 February 2007, a review of the parliamentary rules was included on that list. At the meeting it was agreed "that the Secretary to Parliament would establish a team of officials to analyse and develop a detailed document on the outstanding issues of the Joint Rules Committee; and, that members of the JRC would make the necessary inputs on the document before it was presented to the new committee in the 4th Parliament for consideration". Unfortunately no further meeting of the JRC took place before the general elections in 2009, so the list of legacy issues was never agreed to by the JRC of the 3rd Parliament.
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